
NOTES FROM THE FOGLEMAN JOURNEY WITH JESUS…                                                                                                                  

No. 4, December 2022   

Dear Friends and Family, 
       Last night we returned from Antalya, Turkey 
and the TMS Global Gathering! What a wonderful 
time of learning, deep fellowship, and worship. 
After being postponed in 
January 2022, we 
celebrated the blessing of 
seeing old and new 
friends and co-workers in 
God’s mission around the 
world! Our son Mark and 
his wife Kenzi, as well as 3 
special grandchildren 
(Emma, Will, and Matthew) were among the 
participants, so we enjoyed an early Christmas with 
them! 
Amphitheater in Aspendos near Antalya 

                                  
     After the main Gathering, we 
took 4 days of vacation to tour 
the 7 churches of Paul’s 
missionary journeys in Asia. It was 
fascinating to walk in the old 
cities that have been excavated in 

recent years.  Ephesus was by far the most 
impressive, where John, the apostle, and Jesus’ 
mother Mary lived out their final years. 

  
Main Street in Ephesus                                     

      

 
 

John’s  
Tomb in St. John’s 
Basilica 
   

 
     Currently we are planning a trip to Kenya in 
March to follow-up our Trauma Healing 
Sessions with a “Community of Practice.” Also, 
we will visit Maua Methodist Hospital to prepare for 
a Greenlight Medical trip the end of May for 4 
weeks.  We have 4 nursing students who have 
applied for this  trip, which will include an 
introduction to medicine in Africa and share a cross-
cultural learning experience as well as opportunities 
for spiritual growth.  
     We look forward to having our family in Colorado 
join us for Christmas. And Joella and KG await the 
birth of their little girl just before Christmas (our 7th 
grandchild). We are truly blessed – and recognize 
that you are very much a part of our blessings of 
2022. Your cards, letters, emails, and prayers are 
greatly appreciated. Your financial support allows us 
to stay active in God’s mission together! May you 
know God’s tender mercy and the light of the 
world….  Come, Oh Come Immanuel! 
 
Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 
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“ Mary sang, Oh, how my soul praises the Lord. 
How my spirit rejoices in God my Savior! For he 
took notice of his lowly servant girl, and from now 
on all generations will call me blessed…..  
Because of God’s tender mercy, the morning light 

from heaven is about to break upon us, to give 

light to those who sit in darkness and in the 

shadow of death, and to guide us to the path of 

peace.” Luke 46 – 48 and 78 - 79 
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